
Board of Registrars 

August 23, 2016 Minutes 

Attendees: Claire Golding, Rosemary Fudeman, Anne Littlefield, Lynne Grettum 

 Meeting was convened at 9:12AM 

 Unanimously approved minutes of April 23, 2016 meeting as written. 

 Board reviewed the fall election schedule which includes 

o State Election Sept. 8th 

o Special Town Election Sept. 22nd 

o Presidential Election 11/8 

 The last day to register for the State Primary was August 19th. There was a special registration 

held on August 19th from 8am to 8pm at the Town Clerk’s Office 

 Last day to register for the Special Town Election is Sept. 8th, and the last day to register for 

the Presidential Election is October 19th. On both days a special registration session would be 

held from 8am to 8pm at the Town Clerk’s Office 

 Early voting update 

o Lynne reviewed the training documentation from the Elections Division and sent the 

required note to Elections that affirmed the training documentation was reviewed and 

understood. 

o A discussion of the early voting schedule resulted in a unanimous decision to open only 

during the Town Clerk’s normal business hours. That is the minimum hours required by 

law. No extra hours or Saturday voting would be scheduled. Board felt that since this 

was the first election where early voting was being offered that we should proceed 

slowly and perhaps offer more hours the next time. 

 Lynne updated the board members about pre-registration of 16 and 17 year olds. Princeton did 

receive 5 pre-registrations. Those will stay in the voter system queue until the resident turns 

18. At that time the resident will be notified that they are eligible to vote. 

 Voter Project – Board agreed on a plan to send letters out to residents turning 18 in time for 

the Presidential Election. Letters would be mailed September 26th. 

 Meeting dissolved at 10:15AM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lynne Grettum  

 

 

 


